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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes

March 20, 2016
Ritualistic Opening- Ritualistic Opening lead by Brother Polemarch Washington at 6:01pm.
Visiting Brothers- Brother Amani Manning, Kappa Xi. 
Polemarch’s Greeting- Brother Polemarch greeted the Chapter Brothers.
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Marshall reported.  Hard copies of the minutes were distributed and the body was reminded that they appear on the “Brothers Only” section of the website. Minutes were displayed on the screen and accepted with one adjustment. Correspondence was read.
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Brother Cole presented. The report is presented for Information only. 
Old Business
Sweethearts’ Dinner- Brother Marshall reported on this event that was well received by the spouses.
Pretty OWTstanding Party- Brother Woods reported on this successful event, that was partnered with the Omega Phi Psi Fraternity Inc.
RAC/St. Jude’s Raffle- Brother Polemarch collected the remainder of the tickets/money. One hundred eighty-two tickets were sold. Winning tickets were drawn by Brother William Hooker. 1st place winner was Brother Lorenza Reid, 2nd place was Jamel Reid and 3rd place was Brother Kerelle and Angela Sampson. Brother Wright made a motion to donate a thousand dollars to St. Jude’s Research Hospital in lieu of the fifty-fifty split, seconded by Brother Taylor. Motion carried. Brother Brown stated that Brother Roberts, of the Ashville Alumni, is the chair of the St. Jude’s Initiative for the Middle Eastern Province.
New Business

Province Council Meeting- Brother Polemarch reminded brothers of this upcoming meeting. He mentioned the hospitality suite and the additional monies budgeted for the suite. He assigned hospitality teams for each night to assist. Brother Brown spoke about the upcoming Province Officers elections. Brother Polemarch asked the body to make a motion to reelect Brothers Brown and Cooper to Senior Vice Province Polemarch and Province Keeper of Exchequer respectfully for the Middle Eastern Province. Motion made and seconded. Motion carried.
Undergraduate Chapters
a. Shaw University, ΔΓ –Brother McMullens reported that the pageant was very successful. Three young ladies won and will represent the chapter well. Brother Polemarch and Brother Wright lead the discussion regarding the UG party held at the Kappa Center, and the unfortunate events that followed. Brother Brown spoke on the seriousness of not notifying the province prior to these types of events. Brother Polemarch announced that Delta Gamma has been put on cease and desist order by the Province Polemarch, until a certified member of RAC can replace the former advisor.  The brothers from Delta Gamma stated that they would donate two hundred and fifty dollars to the KCTF. Brother Brown warned that by taking their money during this time would not be prudent. Brother Woods volunteered to recertify for the upcoming fraternal year. 
b. Saint Augustine’s University, ΓΟ – Brother Threatt reported that they are participating in the MTA process and all is well. The process started with six candidates, but are now five. They are preparing for intake at the Province Council Meeting.
c. NC State University, ΚΞ – Brother Manning reported that they have an event called Kappa Kuts, partnering with “The Barbershop”.  They also will be involved in “B.U.I.L.D.”, an event sponsoring young black youth. “Meet the Nupes”, is also planned.
Committee Updates & Reports
Citizen of The Year Award/Chapter Visitation- Brother Polemarch announced that Brother Burrell will be the liaison for our Citizen of the Year Award presentation. Pastor, Rev. Wilkins of Wake Chapel Church (3805 Tarheel Club Rd., Raleigh), is the recipient of this award.  Brother Polemarch also asked the KCTF to consider taking out a full page add in the church’s program. A donation was taken to give to the church on behalf of the KCTF. Brother Thornton moved “that the Raleigh Alumni Chapter make a recommendation to the KCTF, to make a donation of two hundred dollars for the ad.” Motion seconded and carried with some nays.
MTA- Brother Hyman reported on the status of our nine candidates. Their next meeting will be Monday, March 21st at 7pm. Brother Greene mentioned that the candidates visited his church this morning as part of their MTA process.
Budget- Brother Polemarch stated that he has asked Brothers Gardner and Cole to prepare and send out the budget report, via email, prior to the April chapter meeting. Brother Brown reminded the body that according to the RAC bylaws, brothers should have at least sixty days to review the budget report before approval. This will be discussed at the next Board of Directors Meeting.
NPHC- Brother Gilliard mentioned that on April 2nd, they will be doing a cleanup at Garner Road Community Center. This morning the NPHC presented Rev. Shirley Caesar with her Gus Witherspoon award. 

Nominations- Brother Thornton stated as per our bylaws, brothers can submit their names for Board of Directors and Officers of the Raleigh Alumni Chapter for the upcoming fraternal year. Names should be submitted by April 10th for vetting. Names will also be taken from the floor.

RAC KAPPA Week 2016, April 4th to April 10th- Celebrating 68 Years of RAC.
Brother Woods announced the following events:


Monday-NCAA Game Watch @ Kappa Center

Tuesday-Undergraduate Luncheon at City Club Raleigh

Wednesday-Guide Right/Kappa League Kickoff at the Boys & Girls Club “Teen Center”. 

Brother Newkirk explained this initiative fully.

Thursday- “Old School Meets New School”, Senior Kappa Roundtable@ Kappa Center.

Friday- New Member Presentation & After Party @ Kappa Center.    
Saturday-Kappa Scholars/Beautillion Program.

Sunday- Church Visitation- Wake Chapel Church. 
Kappa Charitable Trust Fund, Inc.- Brother Rouse reported for information only. Brother Wright highlighted the damage that was done to the property. He also explained the security upgrades that will be made. Brother Byrd spoke on the upcoming Kappa Scholars/Beautillion Program on April 9th. Brother Cole stated that we collected two hundred and two dollars, that will be donated to the church from the Trust. Brother Wright moved “that we do a full page ad for the Citizen of the Year Wake Chapel, using the monies that the chapter gave, and also to write a check to the church as a contribution from the Trust”. Motion carried. Brother Hyman outlined how the reserved tables will be sold for the Luau this year. Brother Rouse introduced Brother Deion Williams as the new Landscape Committee Chairman. The next board meeting will be April 11th at the Kappa Center.
MEETING AJOURNED AT 8:00PM

